
 

 
 

Key Stage 4 News Bulletin  
Spring Term 1 2025 

Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to the following students who got certificates for their achievements and attitude to learning this half term.  

Student of the Half Term 
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Dear Parent/Carer 

As we come to the end of a short but very busy half term, I want to take a moment to celebrate the fantastic 

achievements of the Year 10 students and all the work that they have been doing in and outside the classroom. 

Thank you for all who attend Year 10 Parents’ Evening, it was great to see so many people in attendance and to be 

able to discuss how hard Year 10 have been working this year.  

I announced plans for a reward trip in July to recognise students’ hard work and commitment.   

My aim is for as many students as possible to attend! To be eligible, students need to maintain a good Attitude to 

Learning score and have positive net behaviour points. Students have been given an option of three so there is 

something for everyone! 

Wishing you all a restful break, and I look forward to seeing everyone back next half term!  

Ms H Kane  

Head of Year 10 

    Head Teacher’s Award     Head of Year Award 
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Dear Parent/Carer 

I started this term reminding/emphasising to the year 11 students how close they are to the end of their time at 

Friern Barnet School. The emphasis being that if they revise one hour every day from the start of January they 

would get over 100 hours of revision in. 

The next thing that I tried to impress on the year 11 students is that the revision needs to be purposeful. There are 

so many online resources that support student's recall, such as; https://senecalearning.com/en-GB/ and 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/levels/z98jmp3 

Lastly, the school has paid for our students to have free access to the revision guides for all the Edexcel and AQA 

GCSEs. The app is in Student Links on Firefly. 

If students prefer to have books, revision guides and workbooks can be purchased from Student Services. If your 

son or daughter is struggling with exam anxiety, please encourage them to speak to myself or a trusted adult, there 

is lots of support for this at the Exam stress workshop every Wednesday lunchtime in U2-5.  

Please get plenty of rest and relaxation but make sure to revise. 

REMEMBER: 'Don't count the days, make the days count' Mohammed Ali 

Ms S Thomas 

Head of Year 11 

Celebration Assembly 
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Dates to Remember 

3 -7 March   National Careers Week  

20 March   Year 11 Music Showcase 

26 March  Parent and Staff Book Club 

4 April   Last day of Term 

22 April    First day of Summer Term 1 

For a more comprehensive list of dates, please visit the school website: www.friern.barnet.sch.uk  

Wellbeing for students 

Please refer to the wellbeing page on our school website:  

Support for Mental Health and Wellbeing - Friern Barnet School -  

On Firefly you will find information and resources to support mental health, click on the link for further  

information: link 

Reminder - Parking Restrictions  

Just a reminder to parents/carers, if you are driving your child to and from school please remember vehicles are 

not permitted to enter Hemington Avenue or Bethune Avenue from 8.00 - 9.00 am and from 2.45 - 3.45 pm. 

From Student Services 

Absence 

Please report your child’s absence each day by 8.45am, clearly stating their name, form class and reason for      
absence. You can either call 020 8368 2777 and press Option 1 ‘To report your child absent’ or email:  

attendance@friern.barnet.sch.uk 

For medical or other appointments during the school day, notification is required in advance. Routine                
appointments/check-ups should be made out of school hours wherever possible.  

Non-medical absences 

Permission for all non-medical absences must be authorised by Mr Robinson, Assistant Head Teacher. Please fill 
in a leave of absence form and email it, in advance, and forward it to school@friern.barnet.sch.uk: 

APPLICATION-FOR-SPECIAL-LEAVE-OF-ABSENCE-2024-NEW.pdf  

     Follow FBS on Instagram and on X  

http://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/parents-and-students/support-for-mental-health-and-wellbeing/
https://friernbarnet.fireflycloud.net/resilient-schools
mailto:attendance@friern.barnet.sch.uk
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/assets/APPLICATION-FOR-SPECIAL-LEAVE-OF-ABSENCE-2024-NEW.pdf
https://x.com/FBSSchool
https://www.instagram.com/friernbarnetschool/

